
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com  

October 28th, 2019.  
 

Dear Brethren, I hope everyone is in good health. I hope your work keep going well, and your 

congregations continue blooming is spiritual growth, and also in number.   
 

Brethren, I would like to tell you that this month has been a lot better, very different from 

last month. Our attendance have been better and very consistent little by little.  
 

My wife and I are very encourage because we re-started our Bible class with Sister Alma 

Castillo, and she’s attending again in a regular basis. The class is every Tuesday morning at 

9:30, this class will be once in her home and once in our house. Our Bible class with Brother 

Jose Olivares and sister Idalia is going well too, this class is every Thursday at 7:30 in our 

house. The class with Gerardo and Diana continue strong on Fridays at 8:00. The class with 

Brother Miguel is on hold for now.  
 

Haydee Argueta stop attending and so her friends Imelda and her daughter Monica. Also 

Carlos Najera from Fort Worth stopped attending too, my attempts to contact him has been 

unsuccessful, but I will keep trying.  
 

Back in September 4
th

, we lost my Step Dad, he was 83 years old. I was asked to speak in his 

funeral. He was not a Christian, and neither had he visited the Lord’s Church not even once. 

Our loving God gave him so many opportunities to visit our congregation but he never did, at 

the end he die without our Lord Jesus Christ. Since his dead, my wife and I had the 

opportunity to visit my little brother’s house. We are trying again to encourage my little 

brother Jorge and his wife Nereyda, to visit us again.  
 

We just finish our last gospel meeting of this year, our Brother Ismael Rangel from Ft. 

Stockton, far in West Texas, was the invited speaker. The meeting was well attended from 

our congregation, and from the Brethren around, whom came to encourage us and to 

support our meeting.               
 

My wife and I visit twice this month with the Pleasant Grove congregation, and once with 

Castleberry congregation. May God Bless every one of you, please keep us in your prayers.  
 
 

Juan Antonio Salazar.                      
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